November 11, 2021

Shafer Township

Monthly Board Meeting

The Board of Shafer Township met at the Shafer Town Hall on Thursday November 11, 2021.  Board members present included Chairman Mark Stovern, Supervisor Joe Mattson, Supervisor John Hoffman, Treasurer, Dominique Haller and Clerk Faith Lichtscheidl, Maintenance Troy Monteque, Resident present included Becky Strand and Commissioner Rick Greene. 
Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm and the pledge of allegiance was recited. 
A motion was made to approve the meeting agenda by Supervisor Hoffman; 2nd by Supervisor Mattson, all in favor; motion carried.
A motion was made to approve the monthly minutes of the regularly scheduled monthly board meeting from October 14, 2021 by Supervisor Mattson; Supervisor Hoffman 2nd the motion, all in favor; motion carried.  
Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Haller presented the October Treasurer’s report.  The disbursement register shows a balance of $50,359.49.  The receipts register shows a balance of $4,272.03 and the cash control statement shows a balance of $179,388.06.  Supervisor Hoffman made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report, Supervisor Mattson 2nd the motion; all in favor, motion carried.
Motion made by Supervisor Hoffman to approve the claims of $4,310.22; Supervisor Mattson had a question on how much is left on the grader and the treasurer will get this information to him, 2nd by Supervisor Mattson, all in favor; motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS
MATIT Trust Mailing 
Clerk Lichtscheidl reported that the MATIT Worker’s Compensation premium renewal is due back by January 1, 2022 and the Worker’s Compensation Audit form needs to be returned by January 31, 2022.  This is something that the clerk and treasurer can work on together.  
New Housing Development
There has been discussion of a new housing development going in on Tern Avenue and the possible number of houses that may be built.  Discussion was had about how much room there would be per plot for each house.  There were also concerns around the amount of traffic on the roads due to the possible size of the development.  It was recommended that we talk to a road engineer and have them present at an upcoming meeting.  Rick Greene recommended we speak with other townships and see who they use for a road engineer and see if we can contact the same person.
We will want to ensure to change the developer’s agreement to use 4 inches of blacktop rather than 3 inches of black top.  

Ordinances and Resolutions for Shafer Township
Clerk Lichtscheidl discussed the current ordinances and resolutions for Shafer Township and wanted to discuss if there were any other ones that she is not aware of.  

Broadband Conversations
Clerk Lichtscheidl reports receiving emails from vendors regarding broadband and bringing this into our township.  Broadband was discussed at the last CCATO meeting and the townships were updated on new things happening with broadband throughout the county.  Board members agreed that we need to start watching these emails and start discussions regarding these services.  If we have any questions, the Chisago County Administrator would be a great contact for this.
Redistricting
Clerk Lichtscheidl brought up that this is the year for redistricting.  Even if Shafer Township decides not to redistrict any part of our township, there is still paperwork that needs to be filled out and deadlines that need to be met.

Currently Shafer Township has Ward A and Ward B that was redistricted 10 years ago (redistricting happens the year after the current census has been completed).  Initially it was discussed during elections why there are two Wards in our township but these may have been set by the county or the state in order to make elections fair in regards to how many people are in each area.  
· 2/15/22 Legislative Redistricting (intended deadline)

· 3/29/22 Precinct and Ward

· all cities & towns must establish precinct boundaries – County Auditor needs to be notified of boundary changes or confirmation of no change

· cities & towns must designate polling places

· 4/26/22 County & other entities (i.e., school districts if members are elected by district or soil & water commissioners if elected by district)

· 5/17/22 State/County filing period opens

· 8/9/22 State Primary Election

· 11/8/22 State General Election

Filing for 2022 Board Openings
For 2022, there will be a Supervisor position and a Clerk position open for Shafer Township.  Filing starts December 28 and goes through Janaury11, 2022.   
OLD BUSINESS
Cart-Way/Check Update (has the check been cashed)

The Haiders have been reimbursed and as long as Mr. Converse has cashed the check, the cart-way concerns are resolved according to our attorney.  Even if the check is not cashed, Mr. Converse has 24 months to decide what to do.  If he does not cash it, the check will go to the State of MN. 

Maintenance Update
Chairman Stovern met with Peterson Repair regarding the plow truck.  It was discovered that the power control module wasn’t getting any power.  It was taken to Peterson Repair’s shop to be fixed and retuned to Shafer Township once it is running.  
All the culverts have been replaced and things are settling.  

The lights in the parking lot do not work.  Supervisor Mattson said he talked to Kurt Nelson and he will replace what needs to be replaced but he will need help in doing so.  No date has been set to make the repairs.
Troy reports that the chainsaw he originally looked at is no longer available.  He is looking at a newer version of what he initially had priced out and the cost is about $50 more.   
The specs on the motion to purchase the chainsaw from September 2021 meeting has changed so we will amend that motion (listed below).

Supervisor Hoffman made a motion to purchase the Husqavara Saw from Lindstrom Wheelhorse, 2nd by Supervisor Mattson; all in favor, motion carried.

Supervisor Hoffman made a motion to purchase the new model chainsaw along with the gear for a total $544.93 (the updated bid) and Chairman Stovern 2nd the motion; all in favor, motion carried.  The package will include the following items:
Echo chainsaw

Chainsaw Value pack (helmet, chaps and gloves)

Spare chain

Storage case

Miscellaneous Information
Amount left to pay on the grader is $92,049.34 through October 4, 2025

It has not yet been determine what Corona funds can be used for but there should be more information coming out about that in January of 2022.   
What can Corona funds can be used for, it has not been sent out/determined yet.  That should come out in January.  
AED, Eddie Kubiki has our AED.  

Rick Greene reports that the levy will be about 5.75% for Chisago County.
Public Comments (3 minutes)

No comment
Adjourn Meting
A motion was made by Supervisor Hoffman to adjourn the meeting at 8:12 pm.  Supervisor Mattson 2nd the motion, all in favor; motion carried.
Respectfully Submitted:

Faith Lichtscheidl, Clerk

Mark Stovern, Chairman
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